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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
PROPOSED RECONSTRUCTION OF THE I-80 BRIDGES OVER THE 

DES PLAINES RIVER BY THE ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION IN WILL COUNTY 

 
The Illinois Department of Transportation, 201 W. Center Court, Schaumburg, Illinois 
60196 has applied for a permit from the Office of Water Resources to authorize the 
construction of two new I-80 bridges in and over the floodway and public waters of the 
Des Plaines River in Will County.  The project is located between McDonough Street 
and Brandon Road in the City of Joliet.  This public notice is being issued pursuant to 
State rules for the regulation of Public Bodies of Water.   
 
The project involves the construction of two new I-80 bridges (one eastbound and one 
westbound) located approximately 300 feet upstream of the two existing I-80 truss 
bridges.  The proposed bridges will be wider than the existing bridges to accommodate 
projected travel demand through 2050.  The project will have a total length of 
approximately 2200 ft and each bridge will include a steel multi-girder superstructure 
over the Des Plaines River on cast-in-place concrete piers.  A total of four bridge pier 
foundation structures will be constructed within the Des Plaines River.  Each of the 
bridge pier foundations will include a waterline foundation cap with a width of 32 feet 
supported by two rows of submerged shafts drilled to bedrock. The new bridges will 
provide a navigational clearance of 48.6 feet over the normal water elevation and a 
horizontal clearance for navigation of 300 feet between piers.  The clear horizontal 
distance between the pier waterline caps will be 357 feet.  Removal and demolition of 
the existing I-80 bridges will occur approximately three years after project letting.  
Permitting of the removal and demolition of the existing bridges is not included in the 
current project. 
 
The project is located in the Southwest and Southeast Quarters of Section 16, 
Township 35 North, Range 10 East of the Third Principal Meridian in Will County.  
Project location maps are included in this public notice. 
 
Plans for the work may be seen by appointment at the Northeastern Illinois Regulatory 
Programs Section office, 2050 West Stearns Road, Bartlett, Illinois 60103.  Inquiries 
and requests to review the plans may be directed to James Kessen of the Bartlett Office 



 
 
at 847/608-3116.  An expanded version of the notice can be found on our website at 
www.dnr.illinois.gov/waterresources.   
 
Review of this project will be limited to the following issues:  1) Any obstruction to, or 
interference with the navigability of the Des Plaines River; 2) Any encroachment on the 
Des Plaines River; and 3) Any impairment of the rights, interests or uses of the public 
on the Des Plaines or in the natural resources thereof. 
 
You are invited to send written comments regarding the proposed work to the 
Bartlett Office by October 8, 2025. 
 
September 17, 2025 
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